From: Speed Concerns <SpeedConcerns@northyorkshire.police.uk>
Date: Tue, 26 Apr 2022 at 10:09
Subject: RE: SE2011990
To: Cawood Clerk <cawood.pclerk@gmail.com>




Dear S. Gowlett
 
Speed Concern – B1222 Bishopdyke Road, Cawood (30) (SE2011990)
 
 
Thank you for your e-mail.
 
I can confirm that following our previous correspondence in September 2021, an automatic speed data logger was deployed on Bishopdyke Road. This logger recorded for a period of 7 days, recording 24 hours a day at the end of that month.
 
The delay in the deployment of this data logger was caused by an outstanding backlog of requests for such devices, the amount of equipment available and the time required for each deployment.
The data obtained from this deployment indicated a mean (average) speed of 34/39 mph and an 85th%ile of 41/46 mph.
The collected data, together with all other relevant available information for the area (including data of all collisions on the road), was then forwarded to the Roads Safety Task Group for analysis.  Based on this information the Roads Safety Task Group made the decision that Bishopdyke Road is potentially suitable for Enforcement using North Yorkshire Police’s Safety Camera Vehicles.
 
This outcome was communicated via e-mail to all prior complainants in December 2021. I apologise as it appears you have not received this e-mail.
 
This was then tasked to the Safety Camera deployment team, who have now conducted site assessments on Bishopdyke Road to see if there are any viable Safety Camera Vehicle enforcement sites on the road.
 
Before we are able to begin safety camera enforcement in the area we are also required to complete a number of additional health and safety and legal checks. I can confirm that we are currently awaiting the completion of these checks. Unfortunately as every site is different and has unique requirements we are unable to provide a specific timeframe of their completion.
 
Rest assured your concerns are being taken very seriously. These necessary checks will be completed as soon as it is possible to do so and we will contact you once we have further updates of Safety Camera Vehicle enforcement sites going live in the area of concern.
 
I trust this information reassures you of our commitment to road safety in your area and across the whole region.



